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LETTER FROM THE 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dear Friends,

How is it that we have the hope and ambition, 
as Pierre Teilhard de Chardin, the French Jesuit 
philosopher and scientist says, to harness space, 
wind, tides and gravitation before we harness the 
energy of love?   One would think that of the five, 
we would first harness love because it is the most 
accessible.  It lives right there within us.  Just call 
it forth! Yet it can be the most arduous one to 
recognize, give, receive and maintain.  

But I am awestruck that I have been given the 
undeserved gift of witnessing visible acts of love, 
if I keep my heart and eyes open to them, when 
I open the door and walk into the shelter.   I see 
a staff member at 6:45 in the morning gently 
putting lotion on the cheeks of a seven year old 
girl before she leaves for school.   I hear staff and 
a resident belly laughing together over something 
silly.  I smell a resident baking something to 
share with everyone.  I get to feel the hand on my 
shoulder from a co-worker when she thinks I need 
one and I taste the tears shed for the violence we 
witness.  All of these sensations are activated out 
of love and they give me pause.   

Every volunteer, board member, staff member 
and donor that has come into the mission of St. 
Martha’s Hall activates this energy, this sensation, 
this power of love.   It doesn’t get any better than 
that.  

And with that I thank you for harnessing for God 
the energies of love that you then give to us at St. 
Martha’s.

Peace and Perseverance,

Michelle Schiller-Baker

Executive Director

 

WHO WE ARE

Since 1983 St. Martha’s Hall has been providing 
confidential emergency shelter and support services to 
abused women and their children. 

We provide a supportive environment with a strong 
emphasis on peer support; implement a self-help 
philosophy to enhance self-esteem and decision-making 
skills; provide accurate information and referrals to 
abused women and their children and when appropriate 
to their abusers; provide advocacy services; provide 
individual crisis, group and family counseling; and offer 
community education to increase public awareness and 
understanding of domestic violence.

The program tries to ensure community effort, 
cooperation, independence and support of the women 
and their children that reside here.  The staff, volunteers, 
and Board of Directors of St. Martha’s Hall are dedicated 
to empowering women to live violence-free lives.

ETHICS AND VALUES

Our primary value is for human dignity and life.  Ethics 
are our code of conduct.

Dignity is the sacred respect for others and self.  Ethics 
are the actions we implement in our work to help assure 
the dignity of our clients, co-workers, community 
representatives and volunteers.  Our specific values 
and ethics focus on violence against women and how 
oppression is played out and implemented through well-
defined and systemic use of power and control.  

NAME AND LOGO 

St. Martha lived in the time of Jesus.  She was 
recognized for her nurturing and caring ways as well 
as her courage and outspokenness.  She was highly 
respected for her service to others and recognized 
for such by the Catholic Church.  Our logo, a cross, 
which also resembles a windowpane, gives a sense of 
place - representing a window of opportunity and a 
balance of power. Our logo was designed by Brian 
Woolbright.   

  

2



MISSION 

Motivated by Christ’s imperative to love neighbor as self, we dedicate ourselves to improving the 
dignity of family life and of the persons involved by meeting the challenge and resisting the evil of all 
forms of abuse: physical, emotional, psychological, and spiritual.
Our mission is to help abused women and their children break the cycle of violence in their lives.  St. 
Martha’s Hall is guided by the social justice teachings of Jesus Christ.  We attempt to accomplish this 
by providing safe shelter and supportive services that empower women to rebuild their lives. 

ENVISIONED FUTURE

Peace and safety for all women and their children.

2017-2018 AGENCY HIGHLIGHTS 

Shelter Program and Collaborations 
Court Watch Project – 

Completed its Third Year with Office on Violence Against Women Funding

 We completed the final year of our three year grant from the Department of Justice (DOJ), Office 
on Violence Against Women to fund our Court Watch Project.  This grant allowed us to hire a 
Court Watch Project Coordinator, Carla Maley, as an independent contractor to coordinate the 
project in collaboration with the St. Louis Ending Violence Against Women Network -SLEVAWN.   
SLEVAWN is a network of organizations and individuals who serve in the interest of victims 
of domestic and sexual violence.  Its mission is to end this violence.  The project is overseen by a 
Leadership Team comprised of Christina Holmes, Project Director at RUNG, an organization 
committed to empowering women; Susan Kidder, Executive Director of Safe Connections, a 
counseling organization; Michelle Schiller-Baker, Executive Director of St. Martha’s Hall and; Jessica 
Woolbright, Children’s Program Coordinator of St. Martha’s Hall. 
    
 Unfortunately we applied for but did not receive a renewal of funding for this very important project.  
But fortunately, the Board of Directors of St. Martha’s voted to use some of our reserve funds to keep 
the project going for at least another year.  This gives us time to passionately seek funding from other 
sources as well as reapplying to the DOJ.   
    
 The Court Watch Project has made strides into the judicial system in both St. Louis City and County 
circuit courts in improving victim safety, offender accountability and creating a more informed and 
involved public about the judicial system’s effectiveness in handling domestic violence cases.  We have 
trained over 200 volunteer monitors, provided training to court clerks on the nature and dynamics of 
domestic violence and developed courtroom safety protocols. 

Please go to https://slevawn.org and click on the Court Watch Project tab to read 
the reports summarizing the Projects work.  
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   Missouri Coalition Against Domestic and Sexual Violence (MCADSV)
  Batterer Intervention Policy Workgroup

Two staff members, Jessica Woolbright and Michelle Schiller-Baker were asked to be members of the 
MCADSV’s Batterer Intervention Policy Workgroup.  The workgroup was convened in in 2017 to review, 
evaluate and update the statewide standards for Batterer Intervention Programs throughout Missouri.   The 
workgroup included advocates from batterer intervention programs, representatives from the Missouri 
Department of Corrections’ Divisions of Probation and Parole and advocates who work with women and 
their children who are victims of domestic violence.  

This year long process produced standards and guidelines for programs working with perpetrators of 
violence against women and was approved by the MCADSV’s Board of Directors in June of 2018.   These 
standards are now recognized by the Missouri Department of Corrections.  

St. Martha’s Hall was also a member of the workgroup in 2005 that produced the first set of state-wide 
standards.      

Update- Missouri Supreme Court Combatting Human Trafficking and Domestic 
Violence Commission
For the last year and a half St. Martha’s Hall has been a member of the Missouri Supreme Court 
Combatting Human Trafficking and Domestic Violence Commission.   The Commission was established by 
the Missouri Supreme Court with the goal of reducing human trafficking and domestic violence in our state.  

We have submitted a full report to the Court along with a request for a statewide needs assessment on how 
each judicial circuit handles cases of domestic violence and human trafficking.  Great news!!!  The Missouri 
Supreme Court approved the Commission’s request and the Commission will begin the assessment pronto 
with hopes of having a report by early spring of 2019.    

The Commission will continue its works on producing a judicial benchbook to be used statewide in 
providing best practices, protocols and legal procedures for judges hearing both civil and criminal domestic 
violence cases.  
  
Father Support Center, Angel Band Project, Legal Services of Eastern Missouri
We continue formal collaborations with these outstanding organizations.  

We provided on-going domestic violence orientation to Father Support Center staff and facilitated 
monthly classes working directly with the fathers providing education about the effects of 
domestic violence on children.  We also facilitated bi-weekly classes for women in the Parenting in 
Partnership program at the Center.  

Legal Services of Eastern Missouri provides our women and children priority legal services at  
intake and then provides holistic expanded and enhanced services to our residents. 

Angel Band Project promotes healing and hope to survivors of sexual and domestic violence 
through music and provides a music therapist to come to the shelter and work with the residents 
once every six weeks.  Beginning in 2019 Angel Band will provide weekly music therapy sessions at 
the shelter.   

4



Community Support 

Board of Directors
•	 Showers for the Shelter
This past spring our board had a “shower” for the shelter.  The “shower” provided the shelter with hundreds of 
dollars’ worth of supplies and gift cards.  We are most grateful to Kathy Rehmer, our board president, for hosting 
this shower by opening her home and providing all the guests with beverages, hors d’oeuvres and desserts. 
Kathy’s generous hospitality helped make the shelter more comfortable for our residents.  

•	 Hit a Home Run  for St. Martha’s Hall
The Board held this event on April 6, 2018 at the historic Magic Chef Mansion. The event included tours 
of the mansion, a bourbon tasting bar, silent auction, food and drinks.  We netted $11,847.90.   A big thank 
you to the fundraising committee, staff and volunteers who worked very hard to put this together.   
The following companies and individuals donated items to our fundraiser: 

Volunteers and Fundraisers
•	 Thirty-nine volunteers contributed 1357 hours of service not including the countless hours that are 

contributed by our dedicated board of directors.  Our volunteers provided childcare, tutoring, picked 
up and sorted donations, cleaned and organized parts of the shelter, facilitated arts and crafts groups, 
provided music therapy and health classes, helped with resumes, packed snack boxes, organized 
fundraising events and many other jobs.    

•	 Solid Lines Productions  This theatre fosters community dialogue through theatre about socially 
relevant issues, including domestic and sexual violence.  St. Martha’s Hall began working with Solid Line 
Productions in 2014 and since that time we have participated in 4 different productions facilitating open 
dialogues with the audience after each performance. Each production includes a partnership with local 
non-profits to raise awareness about community resources. All regular shows are free-of-charge because 
Executive Director Chris Labanca understands that social change affects all levels of income.  Audience 
members are encouraged to donate in-kind gifts such as full size toiletries to St. Martha’s Hall. This 
year’s production Sensitive Guys was performed at The Stage at KDHX and SIUE. Chris states “there 
aren’t any blurred lines when confronting domestic and sexual violence. Beyond that, two solid lines 
reminds us why we are here – equality”. 

•	 Garden Party and David a florist and home décor shop located in Clayton, held its 3rd annual book 
fundraiser to benefit St. Martha’s Hall in December 2017. Autographed copies of local artist Mary 
Engelbreit’s book The Bedtime Book were sold and a portion of the book sales and shopping revenue 
from the night went to St. Martha’s Hall.  We raised $900 that night!    

5

Artisan Well
Alan Baker
Lorne Baker
Matt and Ashley Carr	
Roni Cowley
Das Bevo 
Dierbergs
Directions in Design
Dogtown Sports Collectibles 
and Engraving
Emily Farish
Mary Goodman

Gateway Grizzlies
Crissy Grady
Mary Alice and Jim Grady	
Gus’ Pretzels 
Magic House
Major Brands
Christine Meek
O’Fallon Brewing Co.
PRP Wines
Dan and Terri Rehmer
Dave and Kathy Rehmer
River City Rascals

Saint Louis Art Museum
Schlafly Brewery
Brad Scherzer
St. Louis Blues - John and 
Jennifer Kelly	
St. Louis Cardinals 
Stanley Cigar Company
Tacony Corp.
Urban Breath Yoga
Linda Verseman	
Vie
Cat Wilke



•	 GiveSTL Day raised $1,217.00.

•	 Mother’s Day Tribute Cards raised $1,750.00.

•	 Lemonade Stands and Bake Sale: Supporter, Marty Daly’s two granddaughter’s Verona 
and Hazel were visiting from France and decided to set up a lemonade stand here in St. 
Louis to raise money for St. Martha’s Hall.  They raised $102!   International generosity 
and its kindest.   Merci et que Dieu vous bénisse tous les deux. 

•	 Also Flora, daughter of staff member Jessica, and her friend Stella set up a lemonade 
stand to raise money to buy pajamas for the children in the shelter.   Their kind and 
enthusiastic work paid off and they were able to buy 10 pairs of really cute children’s 
pajamas.  A big St. Louis thank you to these two young women. 

•	 Artie and Louie, brothers, baked cookies and an apple pie 
and sold them to sweet tooth congregants leaving church 
services one Sunday morning. These sweet bakers raised 
$24.74 for the shelter!
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AHEPA Housing
American Association of 
  University Women
Cindy Asinger
Assistance League of 
  St. Louis- Project Rose 
Bank of America
Bonhomme Presbyterian Church
Bath and Body Works, MidRivers
Energizer
Boy Scout Pack 778 Stanton 
  Elementary
B’nai B’rith International
Casey & Devoti Law Firm
Chatham Bible Church
Christ Prince of Peace School
City of St. Louis Dept. 
  of Human Services
CDG Engineers 
Coalition of Labor Union Women 
Randy Krumenacher Costas
Custom Crystal and Glass, Inc.
Joan Doyle
Jan Edmiston 
Energizer
Fontbonne University – 
  Taylor Library
4 Spa Girls
Garden Party and David
General Federation of Women’s Clubs 
– Hope Club
Emily Hellman
Gray Design Group
Holy Infant Business Network
Holy Infant Church

Holy Infant Church Men’s
  Faith in Action
Meg Huber
Cathy Hudson, Mary Kay 
Consultant
Incarnate Word Church
JD Streett and Company 
Katherine Jecklin
Jewish Women International
John Knox Presbyterian Church
Audrey Jones
Amy & Jack Kelly
Kirkwood Special School District
Karen Kinney
Pat & Susan Lane
Shannon Lane
Sue Leon
Mary LePage
LIFE 
   (Living in Freedom Everyday)
John Mason
Katie Mitchell
NA’AMAT USA-St. Louis 
Council-Project Backpack   
Sandra Naeger
Jodi Niederer
North Glendale Elementary
Neuwohner School
Helen Parker
Cheetie (Francis) Parlow
Debbie Pike
Pink Store in Galleria
Premiere Care
Protective 
Diane Rabenau
Kathy Rehmer

Angie Reno
Toni Ritcher Family
Rothrock/Woolbright Family
Tony Salerno
Doris and Bob Schaefer
Beth Schenk
Dave and Sharon Silverman
Sisters of St. Joseph of 
  Carondelet
Solid Line Productions
Special School District
St. Gabriel the Archangel Parish 
St. Louis Metro Medical 
  Society Alliance
St. Louis University- Blue Santa
St. John Nepomuk Parish
St. Margaret Mary Alacoque 
Parish 
St. Monica Church-Small 
  Faith Group
St. Paul Church - PSR
St. Stephen Protomartyr Parish
St. Vincent de Paul Society, 
  Immacolata Church 
Traditional Congregation
Victoria Secret-Galleria
Vie Boutique
Helena Webb
Cat Wilke
Women’s Missionary Society-
  AME Church
Wise F & I
Wydown Middle School 
Kasey Zawodniak Family

  denotes deceased

In-Kind Donations
Many generous individuals and groups provided new and special 
in-kind gifts to our shelter.  
A special note of sincere gratitude to:



 
REVENUES	 % OF REVENUE
Private Contributions	 $484,408	 30.24%
Investment Income	 $28,883	 1.80%
Government Grants/Contracts	 $846,820 	 52.87%
United Way	 $151,521 	 9.46%
Other Grants	 $73,564 	 4.59%
Special Events	 $13,396 	 0.84%
Other	 $3,056 	 0.19%

Total	 $1,601,648 	 100%		     

EXPENSES	 % OF  EXPENSES 
Fundraising	 $46,391 	 3.46%
Administration	 $134,205 	 10.01%
Programs	 $1,160,682 	 86.54%
Total	 $1,341,278 	 100%
Net Unrestricted Surplus	 $260,369 
Total Year End Net Assets  = 	      $1,682,941.19  

    

SERVICES PROVIDED

In 2017-2018, St. Martha’s Hall staff 
provided the following services:

The Family Violence Prevention and Services Act, 
which is part of larger federal legislation, provided 
funding to develop nationally standardized 
surveys to help document the work of domestic 
violence organizations.  The two key survey 
questions that are used at St. Martha’s Hall ask:  
As a result of staying in our shelter do you know 
more ways to plan for your safety and do you 
know more about community resources?  90% of 
the women responding said they know more ways 
to plan for their safety and 95% said they knew 
more about community resources.  100% of the 
women stated that they feel more hopeful about 
the future as a result of their stay.  62% of the 
women achieved stability in their living situation.  
100% of mothers completing a survey regarding 
their children stated that they can identify, 
manage, and appropriately express their emotions 
and behaviors as a result of their stay.       

FINANCIALS             July 2017 - June 2018

Saint Martha’s Hall is a registered 501(c) 3 non-profit 
agency.  All donations to Saint Martha’s Hall are 
tax-deductible.     			 
			 
The Missouri Department of Social Services offers a spe-
cial Domestic Violence Shelter Tax Credit equal 
to 50 percent of the amount of a donation.  St. Martha’s 
Hall offers this tax credit to any cash donation of 
$250 or more over and above the value of goods and ser-
vices received.  The amount of the credit cannot
exceed your state tax liability for the taxable year, but if it 
does, it can be carried over for four successive
years.

There are a limited number of tax credits available.		
	
			 
This report honors donors who have made contributions 
during the July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018 fiscal year.
			 
We have tried to make this list accurate but we do make 
mistakes.  If your name has been omitted, misspelled or 
incorrectly listed please notify Katy Keller at 314-533-
1313 or katyk@saintmarthas.org. 
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• Support and information to 2,550 callers through 
the 24-hour crisis and support hotline.

• Emergency shelter for 125 women and their 123 
children who were forced to flee their homes to 
escape abuse.

• Peace, safety and hope for 6,114 days and nights.

• Support and healing through 44 support groups 
and 29 parenting support groups for women and 
132 support groups for children.  

• Resources to build for the future through 2,189 
referrals to other services for our residents.  

• Continued support and resources through follow-
up services to 31 women.

• Assistance for 70 women establishing a goal plan 
for their lives freed from abuse.

• Support, information and accompaniment for 13 
women going through the judicial system. 

• Community education to increase public 
awareness and understanding of domestic violence 
to 83 community groups.



Dee and Steve Bucol 
Halpin and Anne Burke 
Mary Burns 
Mary Ellen and Denis Burns 
Nancy Burns 
Paul and Sue Buse 
Barbara Butchart 
TR Bynum III 
California Pizza Kitchen, Inc.
Mary Susan and Daniel Cannon 
Kevin and Madge Carney 
Eileen and Julian Carr 
Matthew and Ashley Carr 
Casey & Devoti
Mary and Joseph Catanzaro 
Catholic Charities of St. Louis
Matthew and Lorie Ceresia 
Christ Community Bible Church
Allison and Charles Cohn 
Rose Coleman 
Deborah and Andy Conover 
Sara Cook 
Susan Cooke 
Ann and Stephen Cortinovis 
Irene Cortinovis 
Judith Costanza 
John and Helen Costello 
Daniel and Kathleen Crain 
Louis and Alice Crepps 
Janet Crocker 
Barbara Crockett 
Regina Cruise 
Dennis and Susan Cuddihee 
Matt and Angie Cullen 
Kristi Cunningham 
Mary Ellen Curran 
Mary and Scott Curtis 
Marty Daly 
Andrea Damico 
Lauren Damico 
Nancy Danielson 
Joseph and Elaine Daus 
Margaret Davenport 
James Dearing 
Frank and Susan Dellaquila 
Miriam Dennis 
Timothy Devereux 
Joseph and Bonnie Devoti 
Matt and Lauren Devoti 
George and Mary Ann Diehr 
Ron and Mary Ellen Dill 
Thomas and Carol Dill 
David Dille 

Linda Aboussie 
Helen and Frank Adam 
Hyuliya Aferol 
Jeffrey Albert 
Altrusa Club of St. Louis Foundation
Amazon Smile
Kathy and John Anderson 
Anonymous
Donny and Lissa Anthon 
Cheryl Armstead-Batey 
Cindy and David Asinger 
Kevin Baker 
Lorne Baker and Debra Solomon Baker 
Garrett and Patricia Balke 
Joan and Roger Ball 
Barks Family Foundation
James and Mary Barnes 
Ann Bauer 
Marian Bauer 
Bob and Missy Bax 
Bill and Teresa Bayer 
Catherine Beal 
Neil and Pat Bean 
David and Sandra Becker 
John and Jeanette Bell 
Mary Bendel 
Caron and Peter Benoist 
Peter and Carol Benoist 
Colleen Berding and David Shekleton 
Dr. Marc and Holly Bernstein
Mara and James Berry 
Mary and Joe Berry 
Robert and Mary Jo Blankemeyer 
Mary Kay Bloomquist 
Jerry Blumoff 
Nanci and James Bobrow 
Laura Boedges 
Mark and Patti Boland 
Anthony and Mary Bommarito 
Darlene and Robert Bonsanti 
Kelly Boss 
Mary Boyce 
Rebecca and Bryan Boyer 
Ann Boyette 
Margaret Briner 
Alicia Brockland 
Thomas and Agatha Brockland 
Julie Brouster 
Jacqueline Browde 
Meg and David Brown 
Bonnie Bruegge 
Mary Bruemmer 
Lauren Bruning 

WITH GRATITUDE TO OUR SUPPORTERS
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DONORS



Nicholas and Patricia Funk 
Tammy Gagne 
Garber Family Fund
Andrea and Jeff Gast 
Rich and Julie Gau 
Shawn Gay 
Gerard and Anna Geen 
Wendy Geller 
Gene and Joan Slay Charitable Foundation
Carrie and Timothy Genovese 
Mary Ann Gentry 
Carol Gerard 
Brian and Megan Gilmore 
Roselyne Githae 
Rachel Goltzman 
Mary Goodman 
Destini Goodwin 
Robert Gordon 
Mary Grady 
Stephen Graham 
Edwina and Jim Graham 
Vicki Grant 
Sue Ann and Thomas Greco 
Ann Griesedieck 
Al and Cindy Grosch 
Gerry and Mary Grothe 
John and Amy Guignon 
John and Mary Gunther 
William and Rose Haberberger 
Joan Hagedorn 
Duane and Catherine Hagen 
Anne Hager 
Hasima Hajdini 
Donna Haller 
Maureen and Steve Hannon 
Martin and Lisa Harney 
Kathy Hartrich 
Barbara Hartzler 
Misty and Scott Abrams Hause 
Dupree and Margaret Heard 
James and Kim Heffner 
Arthur Heinze 
James and Sharon Hellmann 
Rachel and TJ Hellmann 
Sarah Hellmann and Fred Rusche 
Colleen Hennessy and Joseph Munshaw 
Carolyn and Mark Hentschell 
Sherry Hildebrand 
Sharon Hodapp 
Walker and Kelly Hoerr 
Susan Hoffman 
Allyn and Michael Hoke 
James and Ann Holton 
Martin and Nancy Hood 
Thomas and Suzanne Hoops 

Mark and Dianne Dischert 
Kathleen Euson and Patrick Dodd 
Darlene Doerr 
Lee Essner and Mary Dolan 
Sarah Dow 
Finbarr Dowling, O.S.B. 
Bridget Doyle 
Joan Doyle 
Julie Dubray 
Judy and Ken Dude 
Eugene and Geraldine Dultz 
Gloria Dunn 
Craig Dupske 
Amy Dwyer and Duy Nguyen 
John Ebeling 
Thomas Eckelman and Gwendolyn Thomas 
Patricia Edgeworth 
Randall Ehret
Janet Eichhorn 
Electus Academy
Emerald Isle Garden Club
Katherine Engelhardt 
Escrip
Leonard and Heather Essig 
Cassie Esswein 
Kelly Esswein 
Amy Evans 
Chinyere Eze 
Faith and William Pautler Family Foundation
Dr. Barbara Falk 
David and Lelia Farr 
Kevin Farrell and Molly Walsh 
Gerard and Susan Faust 
Austin Feig 
Don Feldewerth 
Joanne and Pat Ferguson 
Sharon Ferree 
Edward and Anne Ferretti 
James and Mary Ferrick 
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Lori Fink
First Unitarian Church of St. Louis
Fischer-Bauer-Knirps Foundation
Richard and Virginia Fister 
Katie Flaschar 
Florissant Rotary Club
Michael and Charlotte Flynn 
Michael and Michele Flynn 
Marvin and Sonia Foster 
Byron and Nancy Francis 
Janet Frane 
Maralin and Jim Fredericks 
Cecilia and Raymond Freeman 
Ann French 
Wayne and Joan Fuchs 
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Mary Lee Hopkins 
Amy Howe 
Jerry and Heather Howe 
Meg and James Huber 
Thomas and Sally Hudson 
Janet Huenke 
Diane Huether 
Tim and Carolynne Huether 
Roy and Merle Huffman 
Teri Hughey 
Carolyne Humphrey 
Jenni Hunstad 
Husch Blackwell LLP
Incarnate Word Parish
Industrial Spring of St. Louis, Inc
Caroline Inkley-Durbin 
Interco Charitable Trust
J.W. and M.A. Kisling Charitable Foundation
Jack and Jill Associates- St. Louis Chapter
Laura Jacobsmeyer and Dan Lamping 
Christy James 
Jeannine J. Barrett Foundation
Thomas and Jane Johans 
John Knox Presbyterian Church
Katie and Philip Johnson 
Robert F. Johnston Charitable Fund
Steve and Bonnie Johnston 
Lisa Jones 
Marianne Jones 
Joyce Meyer Ministries, Inc.
Don and Nancy Kamp 
Katy and Mike Kapilla 
Patricia Keating 
Anne Kelleher Smith and Sheppard Smith 
Katy and David Keller 
Sarah Kellett Henry and Chad Henry 
John and Amelia Kelly 
Cathy Kelly 
Margaret Kenney 
Ann Key 
Shawn and Saaid Khojasteh
Jim and Lisa Kimminau 
Makenzie King 
Pam and Laurence Kinsella 
Amy Kirkou 
Dot Kleffner 
Carol and Dave Klipsch 
Joseph Klug 
Judy Koepke 
Richard and Carol Kohnen 
Stanislaw Kolasa 
Daniel and Karen Kolditz 
Jean Komor 
Sue Komor 

Thomas Kopinski and Nancy Rediger
Gerri and Dan Kostecki 
Stan Kostecki 
Kelli Kozielek 
Cornelius and Colleen Krentz 
Laurie Krupka and Mary Bauer-Krupka 
Marlene and Larry Kuhlman 
Kuhn Foundation
William Kumke 
Mark and Amy Kurkowski 
Christine Kurtz 
Dr. Michael Kyriakos 
Stephen and Jane La Vigne 
Abigail Lambert 
Lily and Donald Landy 
Sally Landy 
Jeff and Shannon Lane 
Pat and Susan Lane 
Janice and Pat Lanigan 
Patricia and Dick Lazaroff 
Tim and Mary Leahy 
Linda Legg 
Beth and Lawrence Lenke 
Peggy Lents 
Pam Lesser and Ralph Johnson 
William and Jeanne Leyhe 
Liberty Mutual Foundation Match
Flora and Dominic Licavoli 
Ann and Ashley Loiterstein 
Judith Longinette 
Nicole Lowrey 
Amelia Mackenzie 
Joan and Michael Malloy 
Lynn and John Malloy 
Meredith Malone 
John and Nancy Malvin 
Thelma and Daniel Mamah 
Arthur and Joyce Margulis 
Marine Corps League Ladies Aux South St. Louis 
Detachment
Mark Joseph James Foundation
John and Laura Marlow 
Dan and Anita Marquitz 
Claude and Kathleen Martin 
Grania Martin 
Patricia Martin 
Patrick and Kathleen Martin 
Mary Kay Foundation
Gail Mazzola 
Connie McArthur 
Terence and Marilyn McCaffrey 
Chuck and Jenny McDonnell 
Thomas McDonough 
Charles and Katherine McEnery 
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Jack and Mary Ellen McEnery 
Seanna McGough 
Brian and Danielle McGovern 
Midge and Paul McKee 
Carmen McKell 
Robert and Jewel McKendry 
Sue McLaughlin 
Mary Renee McMahon 
Gerald and Louise McNeive 
Kenneth and Bonnie Meacham 
John and Christine Meek 
Samuel Mehmert 
Marilyn Meininger 
Florence and Ray Mertens 
Cheryl Mertzlufft 
James and Elizabeth Meteer Family Fund
Ann Meuleman 
Mildred Meyers 
Roy Millburg Trust 
Rosemary and David Miriani 
Glenn Mitchell 
Michael and Judith Mohan 
Kathleen Monsky 
Betty and Donald Moore 
Sharon Moran 
Donna and Dennis Moslander 
Jeff and Julie Mudd 
Judy and Craig Mundle 
Andy Murphy 
Caitlin Murphy 
D. and Thomas Murphy 
Charles Naeger 
Sandra Naeger 
Donna Neely 
Richard and Linda Nemanick 
Nerinx Hall High School
Chris and Donna Neumann 
Mark and Debbie Neumann 
Patrick and Nancy Newsham 
Libbyanne Nguyen 
Chandra and Thomas Niemann 
Donna and James Nix 
North America Taiwanese Women’s Association- St. 
Louis Chapter
Annette Oliver 
John and Linda O’Hara Charitable Fund
Steve and Jorie O’Malley 
Joan and Don O’Neal 
Optimist Club of Clayton
Ilene and Henry Ordower 
Our Lady of Providence Parish
Jacqueline Paletta 
Helen Parker 
Frances “Cheetie” Parlow 

Mary Pautler 
Ann Pautler and William Erwin 
PayPal Giving Fund
Elizabeth and Steven Pelch 
Joseph and Pat Pelch 
Richard and Donna Pelikan 
Permanent Diaconate
James and Margaret Petersen 
Lenore Petruso 
Phillip and Eileen Pheiffer 
Sally and Jim Phelps 
Debbie Pike and Thomas Pike III 
Tom and Mary Pike 
Erin Pisoni 
Rosemary Pitlyk 
Dede and Jeff Pitts 
Larry Polley 
Charles and Nancy Pollnow 
Presbyterian Women in Westminster Church
Elizabeth Quillin 
Eileen Quinlan Shannahan 
Angela and Troy Quinn 
Diane and John Rabenau 
Janet Rainford 
Charles Rallo, Jr. and Jean Rallo 
Joyce and Adam Randle 
Francis and Georgia Rankin 
Bridget and Bob Rasche 
Joseph and Catherine Raybuck
Donna and Rob Rebmann 
Thomas and Benedette Reh 
Dan and Terri Rehmer 
Kathy and David Rehmer 
Megan Rehmer 
John Reichle Jr. 
Chad and Constance Reis 
John and Suzanne Rhode 
Jonathan and Lucia Ries 
Debbie Rodgers 
Libby Rohlfing 
Mike and Nancy Rohlfing 
Patty Rooney 
Scott and Patti Rose 
Martha and Thomas Roulston 
Shawn and Claire Rowan 
Joe and Dorisann Rusche 
Karen Rusche and Karthik Padmanabhan 
Nancy Russell 
Gregory and Marianne Russell 
Jo-Ellyn Ryall 
Sandra Sabo 
Tony Salerno 
Keith and Cassandra Sanford 
Douglas and Molly Sansone 
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Anne and Steve Savio 
Bob and Dianne Scheetz 
Beth and Robert Schenk 
Ann Scherer 
Michelle Schiller-Baker and Alan Baker 
Tim and Allison Schilling 
Vincent Schillizzi Jr. 
Christy and Edward Schlafly Jr.
Maddie Schlapprizzi 
Bob and Pat Schmitt 
John and Pam Schneider 
Nicholas Schneider 
Ronald Schodroski 
Brian and Emily Schoemehl 
Brad and Nona Schroeder 
Brad and Margo Schu 
Patrick and Beth Schumann 
Craig and Mary Pat Schweizer 
Bill and Mary Beth Seaton 
Clay and Janice Semenkovich 
Christopher and Judy Shamel 
James and Kristen Shanahan 
Carol and Michael Shannahan 
Margaret Shannon and Billie Ann Wilson 
Marty and Kitsy Sheahan 
Shelter Alliance/GRC Wireless
Jay and Maria Shields 
Shelley and Terry Sieveking 
Connie and Gregory Sigmund 
Janice and Jonas Singer 
Indera Singh 
Sisters of the Most Precious Blood
David Skaggs and Mary Fran Pike 
Pat and Peggy Sly
Linda Smith 
Bob and Judy Smith 
Martha Smith 
Dalia Soliman and Ehab Kaiser
Ruth and Donald Solomon 
Arlene Spector 
Tom and Lisa Spinner 
Spoehrer Family Charitable Trust
Robert and Kim Springer 
Tom Springer 
William and Kathleen Springer 
Carol Springer Greco and Louis Greco 
St. Louis County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
St. Louis Metropolitan Medical Society Alliance
St. Louis Unitarian Foundation for Children
Robert and Sandra Stearns 
John and Michelle Stephens 
Kathy Stephens 
Gary and Rona Sterling 
Marilyn and David Stolwyk 

Julie Stone 
Rose Marie and John Storey 
Janet Strader 
Francis and Ruth Stroble 
Kate and Mark Stroble 
Mary Ann and Joseph Strubert 
William C. Stude Jr.
Suburban Journals - Old Newsboys
Margaret Sullivan 
Eleatha Surratt 
Priscilla and John Swatosh 
Sarah Swatosh and Laura Whittle 
Bernard and Martha Swaykus 
Michelle Swenson 
Claire Swinarski 
Erwin Switzer 
Judy Tabash 
Brian and Mary Tanner 
Gina Taylor 
The Arthur W. Trulaske Foundation
Jerry and Margaret Thomasson 
Terrence and Margie Thomure 
John and Marilyn Tipton 
Mark and Vickie Toenjes 
Kathy Tofall 
Topos Surveying Corporation
Diane Torlina 
James and Patricia Tornatore 
Bryan Tramont 
Albert Tretter and Cynthia Holmes 
Troutbusters of Missouri
Tuesday Women’s Association of Saint Louis Ethical Society
UFCW Local No. 88
UMB- St. Louis Corporate Trust Department
Emily Valencia 
Owen Vandenberg and Jane Zeni 
Phoebe Vas 
Neville and JoAnn Vatcha 
Visitation Academy
Stanley and Julie Visnovske 
Cathy and Phil Vivirito 
E. William and Louann Voss 
Emily and Jason Wagner 
Andy Wahl 
David and Cristina Walden 
Barbara Wallace 
Gill and Stephen Waltman 
Andrew Wasserman 
Frederick Weckenmann 
Janine Weiler 
Robert and Joanne Welsh
Maureen Wessels 
Lynn and Craig Westbay 
John and Jana Wharrie 
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Marcia Whelan 
Michael Whelan 
Kelly Whitaker 
Daniel and Ann Wiegers 
Judith Wiegers 
Timothy and Stephanie Wiegers 
Eugene and Margaret Wienke 
Kelly Wiethuchter 
Catherine and Adam Wilke 
Ann and John Wilkerson 
Gerald and Sue Wilkes 
Lucy and Roger Willis 
Christine Wilson 
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Wolken Real Estate Advisors Inc.
Mary Joan Woods 
Jessica and Brian Woolbright 
Troy Woytek and Emma Harty 
John and Julie Wright 
Paddy Wrob 
Mark and Paddie Wunderlich 
Robert Wynne 
Keith and Karen Yarde 
Barbara Zander 
Mary Jo Zara 
Karen and Andrew Zenor 
Jieun Zhang 

DONORSDONORSDONORSDONORSDONORS

In Honor of Dorothy Carney
    Kevin and Madge Carney
In Honor of Matt Devoti
    Judith Longinette
In Honor of Joan Doyle
    Dede and Jeff Pitts
In Honor of Oma and Opa Goltzman
    Rachel Goltzman
In Honor of Hasima Hajdini’s work and dedication to   
St. Martha’s Hall
    Sabine McDowell
In Honor of Ellen Harris for her Birthday
    Peggy Gibstine
In Honor of Julie Kaiping
    Daniel and Kathleen Crain
In Honor of Dr. John Kelly
    David and Cristina Walden
In Honor of Jack and Amy Kelly
    Marc and Holly Bernstein
In Honor of Gerri Kostecki- best mom and GG
    Katie and Philip Johnson
In Honor of Carrie and Scott Logue- Our Sympathies   
Are With You
    Sharlene Toybes

Honors
In Honor of Lisa Davis Ovartt
    Kevin and Madge Carney
In Honor of Lindsay Owens
    Daniel and Kathleen Crain
In Honor of Julia Pereira
    David Landau and Marybeth Pereira
Thanks to Debra Pike for her service on the board
    Julie Stone
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Pohlmann- Congratu-
lations on your 50th Anniversary and your 70th 
Birthday
    Sharlene Toybes
In Honor of Kathy Rehmer
    Rachel Simon
    Kate and Mark Stroble
In Honor of Jan Susi’s Birthday
    Susan Bono
    Mary Carlsen
In Honor of Robyn Zellmer
    Daniel and Kathleen Crain
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In Memory of Dorothy Ahlers
    Mary Burns
In Memory of Robert Burkert
    Joseph and Elaine Daus
In Memory of Rosemarie Deters
    Janet Armbruster
In Memory of My Loving Wife Jacqueline Feldewerth
    Don Feldewerth
In Memory of Mary Feldhaus
    Joseph and Elaine Daus
In Memory of Jacqueline
    Misty and Scott Abrams Hause
In Memory of Donald “Buster” Keller
    Sandy and Tim Lalumondiere
    Marilyn Niebling
    Ruth Chapter Order of Good Fellows
    Vincent Schillizzi Jr.
In Memory of Mrs. Pat Kennedy
    Joseph and Elaine Daus
In Memory of Jewel Kostecki
    Pat and Susan Lane
In Memory of My Wife Jamie Ruth Kyriakos
    Michael Kyriakos
In Memory of Judy Lamy
    Abigail Lambert
In Memory of Marie Long
    Carol Berger
In Memory of Jim Murphy
    Joseph and Elaine Daus

In Memory of Gilbert Nugent
    Joseph and Elaine Daus
In Memory of Eddie Outlaw
    Joseph and Elaine Daus
In Memory of My Mother, Lois Petruso
    Lenore Petruso
In Loving Memory of Dolores F. Schulte Reger
    Allyson Landherr
    Merle McCoid
    Karen Morgan
    Marianne Petru
    Alison Schneider
    Stephanie and George Schulte
    Mark Stockhausen
In Honor and Memory of Dolores F. Schulte Reger,               
Beloved Mother of Ann Crane, member of the
    Emerald Isle Garden Club
    Emerald Isle Garden Club
In Memory of Helen Sheahan
    Cathy Kelly
In Memory of Beulah Tornatore
    Joseph and Elaine Daus
In Memory of Carl Vogler
    Joseph and Elaine Daus
In Memory of Judy Zisk Lincoff
    Rachel Goltzman
    Marissa Strathearn
In Memory of Lorene Zuelke
    Br. Brian John Zuelke, O.P.

Mother’s Day Tributes
In Tribute to Caron Benoist
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Shirley Bloomquist
   Mary Kay Bloomquist
In Tribute to Ann Boyce
   George and Mary Ann Diehr
In Tribute to Kathryn Boylston
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Lauren Bruning
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Mary Bruno
   Caron and Peter Benoist
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Vinisha Clark
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Sara Clem
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Margaret Coates
   Maureen and Steve Hannon

     Loving Memorials
May their memories be a blessing.

In Tribute to Ann Marie Cochran
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Aubrey Crane
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Sarah Cuddihee
   Dennis and Susan Cuddihee
In Tribute to Allison Diehr
   George and Mary Ann Diehr
In Tribute to Kate Dugan
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Annie Erker-Diehr
   George and Mary Ann Diehr
In Tribute to Kelly Esswein
   Cassie Esswein
In Tribute to Melissa Farroll
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Joanne Ferguson
   Kathy and David Rehmer
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Continued
Mother’s Day Tributes

In Tribute to Cathleen Fogarty
   Mary Kay Bloomquist
In Tribute to Amy Freeman
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Cara Frisella
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Mary Pat Gallagher
   George and Mary Ann Diehr
In Tribute to Patricia Gallagher
   George and Mary Ann Diehr
In Tribute to Jennifer George
   Mary Kay Bloomquist
In Tribute to Julie Gustafson
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Donna Haller
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Maureen Hannon
   Caron and Peter Benoist
In Tribute to Sue Hennessey
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Carol Herringer
   Katherine Engelhardt
In Tribute to Nancy Hood
   Caron and Peter Benoist
In Tribute to Judy Hummel
   Janet Strader
In Tribute to Jackie Jarvis
   Dan and Terri Rehmer
In Tribute to Katie Johnson
   Gerri and Dan Kostecki
In Tribute to Katy Kapilla
    Dennis and Susan Cuddihee
In Tribute to Katy Keller
   Martha and Thomas Roulston
In Tribute to Dot Kleffner
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Carol Klipsch
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Moira Konrad
   Katherine Engelhardt
In Tribute to Jennifer Kostecki
   Gerri and Dan Kostecki
In Tribute to Chris Krenning
   Caron and Peter Benoist
Maureen and Steve Hannon
   In Tribute to Debby Levens
Maureen and Steve Hannon
   In Tribute to Christy Linneman
Gerri and Dan Kostecki
   In Tribute to Marybeth Lumetta
Katherine Engelhardt

In Tribute to Ashley Margulis
   Arthur and Joyce Margulis
In Tribute to Elaine Margulis
   Arthur and Joyce Margulis
In Tribute to Marion Margulis
   Arthur and Joyce Margulis
In Tribute to Alice O&#39;Brien
   Mary Kay Bloomquist
In Tribute to Joan O&#39;Neal
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Joan Paszkiewicz
   Bob and Judy Smith
In Tribute to Barbara Paulus, the strongest 
mother I know and In Tribute to Mildred 
Oehl, the strongest mother before her
    Emily Valencia
In Tribute to Janet Rainford
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Donna Rebmann
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Kathy Rehmer- Happy   
Mother&#39;s Day!
   Andy Wahl
In Tribute to Terri Rehmer
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Michelle Rhode
   Priscilla and John Swatosh
In Tribute to Suzanne Rhode
   John Rhode
In Tribute to Carlene Rothrock
   Jessica and Brian Woolbright
In Tribute to Jennifer Roulston
   Martha and Thomas Roulston
In Tribute to Isabelle Salgado
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Kathy Sampathkumaran
   Hasima Hajdini
In Tribute to Tammy Shocker
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Kate Stroble
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Amber Sumrall
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Lisa Suntrup
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Maureen Surette
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Sarah Swatosh
   Priscilla and John Swatosh
In Tribute to Diane Venker

   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Marilyn Vollet
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Emily Wagner
   Dennis and Susan Cuddihee
In Tribute to Lexi Wahl
   Kathy and David Rehmer
In Tribute to Laura Whittle
   Priscilla and John Swatosh
In Tribute to Dianne Wintrode
   Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Doris Wintrode
    Maureen and Steve Hannon
In Tribute to Chris Woolbright
   Jessica and Brian Woolbright
In Tribute to Debbie Zintel
   Kathy and David Rehmer

New E-Mail 
Communication 

is Now Available!
    Do you wish to receive our annual report, 
newsletter and notification of special events 
electronically?  
    If so you may go to our website home 
page at www.saintmarthas.org to subscribe.   
Please know we will not send you a slew 
of emails.  You will only get the once yearly 
annual report, the spring newsletter and the 
few special events that we may have.   You 
may unsubscribe at any time. 
    We do not under any circumstances share 
our mailing list or e-mailing list with any 
other organization. 

Matching 
Gift 

Companies 
AT&T
Boeing

Bank of America
Energizer

GlaxoSmithKline
Liberty Mutual Insurance

Raymond James
Target Corporation

United Health Group
Wells Fargo
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St. Martha’s Hall Board of Directors
2017-2018

St. Martha’s Hall Staff - 2017-2018
Representing 185 years of combined dedication 

to ending violence against women.
Includes former and fill-in staff Kathy Rehmer, President

Matt Carr, Vice President
Gerri Kostecki, Treasurer
Lily Landy, Secretary
Donny Anthon
Cheryl Armstead-Batey
Alicia Brockland
Meg Brown
Theodore Bynum III
Matthew Carr
Lauren Damico
Matthew Devoti
Hasima Hajdini

Melissa Bracho, Advocate
Terri Brown, Advocate
Diana Camren, Advocate
Martha Clark, Advocate
Tina Courtois, Advocate
Roni Cowley, Advocate
Charlotte Cribbs, Advocate
Cassie Esswein, Advocate
Katherine Keller, Development Director 
Bridget Klebolt, Advocate
Kirsten Karpowecz, Advocate
Jessica McClean, Advocate
Melanie Metherd, Advocate
Nora Mosby, Advocate
Brittany Ponzer, Advocate
Vera Walker Oates, Advocate
Kimberly Russell, Advocate
Carly Smale, Advocate 
Daralyn Stayton, Advocate
Toni Richter, Children’s Advocate
Michelle Rhode, Program Director
Michelle Schiller-Baker, Executive Director
Jessica Woolbright, Children’s Program Coordinator
Sue Zumbro, Advocate 

Sarah Hellmann
Cathy Kelly
Sue Komor
Mark Kurkowski
Lily Landy
Thelma Mamah
Sandra Naeger
Beth Pelch
Debbie Neumann Pike 
Libby Rohlfing
Theresa Ruzicka
Beth Holtz Schenk

https:\\www.facebook.com/
  saintmarthashall

 


